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Chaplaincy News

Year 7 Mass of Welcome
Our Mass of Welcome for Year 7 took place on 28th September and was a wonderfully joyful 
event. Our school choir and musicians led the music beautifully and their enthusiasm was 
inspiring. Thank you to Mrs Edwards and Mr Hodsdon for the amazing work they do with our 
pupils throughout the year, as well as preparing them for the Mass of Welcome. Our Year 7 pupils 
made the school proud in the way they conducted themselves throughout the Mass, making sure 
that they joined in with the prayers and hymns, with some of the pupils reading our their Spiritual 
Poetry, which they had prepared in their RE lessons. A big thank you to Fr. Kieran, Fr. Carl and Fr. 
Paul who celebrated Mass and Deacon Paul who assisted.

This week, our assemblies and tutor group prayers have focussed on the theme, ‘Teach 

us to Pray’, and particularly the section in Luke’s Gospel where Jesus taught the Our 

Father to His disciples. The week before, our theme was care of the environment, with 

particular reference to St Francis of Assisi, a well-timed focus given that Pope Francis has 

just released a new document about the environment.

On Open Evening we asked visiting Year 6 pupils to write their name on a ‘leaf’ for the 

prayer tree in the Emmaus Room, and we’ll keep them in our prayers throughout this 

year.

The Rosary Group has been meeting on Mondays, and there is still time to make prayer 

requests before the end of May using this link or scanning the code 

https://forms.office.com/e/UZQKWYsn1M

Photographs, as promised, of our magnificent choir and musicians as the Welcome Mass, 

and of three of the four CAFOD Young Leaders receiving their certificates at the cathedral.

Deacon Paul 

https://forms.office.com/e/UZQKWYsn1M
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Key Stage 3 News
Our Key Stage 3 students have been completing their settling in surveys and they have been 
overwhelmingly positive with so many students happy with how their first term has gone so 
far. We are excited to welcome back our Year 7 parents and carers into school next Thursday 
for our Settling In evening and were so impressed by how many students volunteered their 
time for the Open Evening. Year 9 have had an introduction to the options process via zoom 
this week and we will be sending a copy of this home.

Key Stage 4 News
Our Key Stage 4 students were well-represented at Open Evening guiding and helping in 
departments; we were delighted to have so many of them volunteering and revelling in 
their BELONGING to our community.
This week we have been asking for volunteers for the Year 11 Prom Committee whose 
duties include decoration decisions, fundraising and awards. Names should be given to Mrs 
Ball.
Year 11 were surveyed last week about revision ahead of their mocks starting week 
commencing 13th November. Some stated that they have forgotten how to revise; all 
students have had the form time revision programme from Y10 resent to their emails and 
SMHW to help them.
Year 10 survey closes this week and more updates will come out soon.
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Co-Curricular News

The Music department were excited to take part in the annual Year 7 Welcome Mass 
held at St. Joseph’s Church, Leigh on 28th September. The Year 7 Choir meet every 
Tuesday lunchtime and spent the month practising their song “Believe” which they 
performed at the end of the Mass. The Year 7 Choir were supported on the evening by St 
Mary’s Choir (pupils from Years 8 – 13). 

A special thank you also goes to the Year 12 Rockschool Music class and Alfie in Year 13 
for his beautiful piano playing throughout the Mass. As this is his final year at St Mary’s 
it will be Alfie’s final Mass; we will definitely miss him next year. 

The Music department is now excited to be preparing for the Advent service and also 
the Christmas Concert. 

The Year 7 Co-curricular Fair took place last Friday in school  
allowing students to gather information regarding our co-curricular 
programme. The most well attended club last week was the Library 
and Homework Club at a lunchtime and the Year 7 Football club 
afterschool. 

The KS3 Book Club ran on Monday evening and the students really 
enjoyed it. This will now take place every Week B Monday after 
school. During the session students played a “getting to know you” 
dice game, talked about some of our recent reads, then made 
origami corner bookmarks. Future plans include watching author 
talks, more craft, and more chatting about what we have loved 
reading.

In sporting news, the Girls U15 Football team took on St Bede’s last 
Tuesday in the English Schools Competition. They fought hard with 
only 10 players and with  2 of them playing 2 years up, and they 
secured a win 4-1 with two goals from Freya, one from Poppy and 
another from Miley.

This week there has been a Year 7 dodgeball tournament taking 
place at lunchtimes raising money for the charity MND.

Well done to everyone involved!



‘We cannot speak highly enough of you. Everyone at St Mary’s is so caring, thoughtful, friendly 
and supportive and you all do an amazing job. ‘ Year 9 Parent
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Introductions from our Pupil Leadership Team
Benjamin R – Head Pupil, Y13
Hi, my name is Ben. I am Year 13 and St Marys’ Head Pupil for Key Stage 5. I really wanted to have this role 
as I love to help others and ultimately want to make our school community a better and kinder place for 
all, no matter who they are. My favourite subjects are music and history and I love to sing as it makes 
others happy and also evokes creativity. In the future, I don’t know what I want to do for certain, however 
I hope to go to university to study history as an undergraduate student.

Aoife A – Head Pupil, Y11
Hi, my name is Aoife and I am the Head Pupil representative of Saint Mary’s High School for the class of 
2024. When I was in Year 6, I visited Saint Mary’s and I told my Mum and Dad that one day I wanted to be 
Head Girl. I applied for the position not only because it has been a goal of mine since I was young, but also 
because I wanted to strive to make a positive impact on our school community- one that has done so 
much for me. I think it is so important that Saint Mary’s is a community where everyone feels included 
and able to flourish to their full potential, and also feels comfortable to be themselves. My favourite 
subjects in school are English, History, and Drama. I take part in the Drama Club, I represented the school 
in a Public Speaking competition, and I also performed ‘Six’ from Six The Musical with a group of friends at 
the Summer Concert. Outside of school, I thoroughly enjoy reading, writing, singing, and baking (I also 
love to bring my bakes into school to share with my friends and teachers). I volunteer at my local girl 
guiding troupe, First Hindley Brownies, as a Young Leader; I really enjoy working with the girls and getting 
an opportunity to give back- that was the Brownies I attend when I was a little girl! I aspire to go to college 
and university, and hopefully become a lawyer or English teacher when I’m older! I’m incredibly grateful 
for the opportunities that Saint Mary’s has provided me with, and I am so, so proud to be Head Pupil.

Samuel S – Deputy Pupil, Y11
Hi, I’m Sam and I am Deputy Head Pupil here at St Mary’s. I am looking forward to getting to know you all 
and pushing myself to my limits through this role and helping our school community in the best way that I 
can. I hope I can make a real change to our school to help make everyone feel as safe, happy and in the 
best learning environment as possible. My favourite subjects are health & social care and history, and my 
dream job when I am older would to be become a nurse within the NHS. In my spare time I am part of a 
drama group called Nados which puts on shows regular, I dedicate a lot of my time in school to the drama 
department.

George C – Deputy Pupil, Y10
Hi, I am George and I will be serving as KS4 Deputy Head Pupil for this year. I enjoy History and Geography. 
As KS5 Deputy Head Pupil I plan on increasing sustainability within our school and promoting trust / 
cooperation between staff and pupils to ensure all members of our community feel safe and able to 
flourish.

Jayden F – Pupil Leader, Y11
Hello my name is Jayden and I am one of our school leaders in school. The reason I wanted the role of 
leader in school is to make students feel that they can talk to us if they can’t tell the teacher in school. My 
favourite subject in school has to be PE because you are not sat a desk, you are doing exercise and doing 
different sports, and it just is the highlight of my week. When I am older, I would like to either be a teacher 
or an electrician. 

Samu S – Deputy Pupil, Y8
I am Samu in 8M, currently a Deputy Head Pupil for KS3. My role covers a magnitude of responsibilities. 
From ensuring a positive and inclusive environment for all pupils within the St Mary’s community, to 
helping in school functions. I’m approachable and respectful, so please do not hesitate to come and speak 
to me about anything. I will ensure that your voice is heard, and I will liaise with the rest of the leadership 
team and teachers to try and meet everyone’s needs. I cannot promise to solve every problem, but what I 
can promise is that every issue will be looked at and I will do my best to bring it to attention.

Ramzan A – Deputy Pupil, Y8
Hi my name is Ramzan and I am a KS3 Deputy Head Pupil. Why I wanted this role you may ask ? Well, I 
wanted this role to help others and guide them in the right direction as well as suggest new things to do in 
the school. some of my hobbies are like going to army cadets helping I and some of my favourite subjects 
are technology computing and when I am older, I wish to go into the army but if that doesn't work out, I 
might become an engineer.
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Keeping children safe 
online
Understanding online safety is tricky for all 
ages - we have advice and guides to help 
you learn about staying safe online as a 
family.
www.nspcc.org.uk

Attendance
Thank you for your support around attendance. Attendance learning time is gained by 
attending school and accessing all lessons whilst students are here.
We continue to reinforce routines of punctuality and attendance and the importance of 
being in the right place at the right time. At St Mary's, we want all our pupils to have 
attended school 97% or more of the year. Being around teachers and friends at St Mary's is 
the best way for pupils to learn and reach their potential. Time in school keeps your children 
safe and provides extra-curricular opportunities and individual pastoral care. It is usually 
appropriate for parents and carers to send their children to school with mild respiratory 
illnesses. This would include general cold symptoms: a minor cough, runny nose or sore 
throat. Please read the information from the NHS for further details: 
https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/

Conduct Around the Site
During form assemblies (https://stmaryschs.org.uk/Information/Letters-to-Parents/) as part 
of 'Mental Health' week, pupils have been discussing creating the right stress-free climate in 
school, particularly in corridors and social times. Whilst behaviour is very good for the vast 
majority, a tiny minority of pupils are less respectful of each other. Our expectations are 
that pupils walk around the site, do not engage in any rough play with each other and use 
respectful language. Form assemblies will continue to challenge this and explain the 
consequences of this anti-social behaviour which will not be tolerated. Any poor behaviour 
as pupils move around the site will be sanctioned as well as truancy from lessons.
Banned items - as a reminder - any drugs paraphernalia, including vapes are banned from 
the school site, if students are found with these there will be significant sanction. Aerosols 
are also banned from the site as they may lead to allergic reactions for some students. It is 
also important that pupils know we are a mobile phone free site. Phones should not be 
seen anywhere on the premises. This safeguards students from unnecessary distractions 
though out the day and safeguards against any issues that have developed at home that 
then spills into school.
As the half-term is approaching, please monitor your child's online usage. We are finding an 
upsurge in online safety issues in school that have started outside of school, this is always 
particularly prevalent after a longer break. Please access the NSPCC parental guidance to 
ensure you are monitoring your child.
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-
safety/#advicehttps://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/#advice

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/#advice
http://www.nspcc.org.uk/
https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/
https://stmaryschs.org.uk/Information/Letters-to-Parents/
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/#advice
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Open Evening
We were delighted to open up our school to prospective pupils and 
their families at our Open Evening on 5th October.

The evening was extremely busy and we really enjoyed showcasing 
our school to the local community.

Our students were an absolute credit to the school and their families; 
helping in departments and showing guests around and we have had 
lots of lovely feedback from our visitors.

Well done and thank you to everyone involved!



Some of our families may be entitled to support with travel costs to school.
Please see the chart below to see if you may be eligible: friendly and supportive 
and you all do an amazing job. ‘ Year 9 Parent
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Families may be eligible if:
1. You are considered low income and you live in a parish belongs to St Mary’s:

OR

2. You are considered low income and attend one of the three nearest schools of 
the same faith (over the statutory walking distance of 2 miles from home to 
school

Low income families are classed as those who:
Get the full amount of working tax credit or other forms of benefits such as ESA, JSA or income 
support or
Have children who get free school meals (regardless of whether benefits received)  or
Receive Universal Credit and get free school meals
(Applications for Free School Meals can be made via https://www.wigan.gov.uk/Resident/Benefit-
Grants/Free-school-meals.aspx )

OR

3. You live more than 3 miles from the nearest available school (regardless of faith) 
and attend this school.

If you think that your child may be eligible for a free school travel pass, you can apply 
to Wigan Council by filling in the Travel Pass enquiry form. If you would like any 
assistance from school to apply please don’t hesitate to contact Mrs Joanne Henson 
our Family Support & Pastoral Outreach Lead on 01942 884144 or at 
j.henson@smchs.org.uk

Help With Travel Costs To School

https://www.wigan.gov.uk/Resident/Benefit-Grants/Free-school-meals.aspx
https://forms.wigan.gov.uk/xfp/form/454
mailto:j.henson@smchs.org.uk
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Online Safety
The news frequently includes content relating to issues which can be upsetting 
or troubling, including most recently events in Gaza and Israel. We hope this 
information will help you support your children to deal with upsetting issues.
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We had a surprise visit from the Environmental Health Officer on Friday 

13th October, and we are very pleased to inform all of our parents/carers, 

pupils, students and staff that we were awarded the highest Food Hygiene 

Rating of 5! 

We have an excellent Catering team in school who work extremely hard to 

produce the lovely food we have on offer for our pupils in school. This 

year we have been enhancing our offer for those people who may have a 

food allergy. We are proud to be able to cater for our community, however, 

whilst we will advise and guide customers to safe choices, we cannot 

guarantee that any food cooked or prepared on the premises do not 

contain any allergens.

SEN - Additional Learning Support

We are always working with teachers towards improving understanding of SEND 
needs and identification of needs. If you receive an email or call from a teacher 
letting you know that they feel a referral to our department would be beneficial, 
it is so we can check how pupils are doing and help teachers improve practice 
and support our students better. 

A referral does not always lead to a diagnosis but so we can look into any areas 
of concern and strategies to support in class by looking at issues across 
curriculum areas. This may lead to further communication with you to sign post 
to other agencies for further external assessments.

Staff have received refresher training this week about strengths and strategies 
for pupils with ADHD, ASC and dyspraxia. We have been looking at making 
classrooms more learner friendly and a more inclusive learning environment.

If you have any concerns about pupils please contact SEN@st-
maryshigh.wigan.sch.uk

mailto:SEN@st-maryshigh.wigan.sch.uk

